SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION BUREAU OF AMERICAN ETHNOLOGY WASHINGTON, D. C.

April 1928.

Dear Sir:

Your letter of March 25 was received and in reply I beg to say that the "pictorial autobiography" of Sitting Bull does not seem to be in the Army Medical Museum. An effort is being made to ascertain the present whereabouts of this record, also whether or not it has been published. If we can gain any information on this matter, we will communicate it to you.

Very truly yours,

Chief Clerk, 'Smithsonian Institution.

Mr. W. S. Campbell, 100 Valley Road, Montclair. New Jersey.